
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
March 8, 2018
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Hames (Center Line), Madson (Chesterfield), McDowell (Fraser), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Goins (Harrison Twp), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Lindstrom (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St.Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), White-Owens (Lenox), Worrell (Mount Clemens), DeMeulenaere (Ray), McNaughton (Romeo), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica) and Urban (Warren).


Guests:

Tim Gleisner, Head of Special Collections, Library of Michigan

II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Valyi-Hax made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by Ester. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

Orlando made a motion to approve the February 8, 2018 minutes, supported by Valyi-Hax. Motion Carried.
IV. Guest Speaker: Tim Gleisner, Head of Special Collections, Library of Michigan
Tim Gleisner, introduced himself and then spoke about what he does as Head of Special Collections. His department is broken up into seven categories, including Government Documents (Michigan and Federal), Michigan Notable Books and Michigan Center for the Book, which awards grants for literacy programming. He stressed how libraries can be the repository for community information, and how important some items are in regards to collection development. He also spoke about how the digitization of local newspapers are slowly being phased out. They are always looking for books/materials about Michigan and by Michigan authors. If your library is weeding special collections of historical materials, contact them before discarding these items. 
V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System


Automatic Renewals was activated yesterday. 1,600 emails and 600 texts were sent with a standard message 


to library patrons that their items were renewed. Amy is running reports on how many patrons still use the 


telephone for notifications. Shelby Library has signage already in place and has removed the phone number as 


an option for notifications on their library card applications. Member libraries are responsible for how they 


would like to publicize the new service of automatic renewals to their patrons. They are also encouraged to have their patron’s switch how they want to receive notification to either email or text messaging.

B. RBDigital Magazine Expansion


Interest in adding international language titles to the Cooperative’s RBDigitial Magazine subscription was 


generated after meeting with the Utica Community Schools. SLC will provide a list of the 2,300 titles to the 


directors.  If a member library wanted to add a title from that list to the group, that library would pay for the 


costs of the subscription for one year. The title could be added at any time and the costs would be prorated.

C. Budget Committee Recommendations

1. 2017/18 General Fund Revised Budget
State Aid Revenue, Meeting and Copy Machine expenses were increased. Hames made a motion to recommend the 2017/18 General Fund Revised Budget to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Smith. Motion Carried.

2. 2017/18 Proprietary Fund Revised Budget

Miscellaneous Income and Professional Services expenses were increased. Valyi-Hax made a motion to recommend the 2017/18 Proprietary Fund Revised Budget to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by McDowell. Motion Carried.
VI. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone
Larry Neal is participating in a program through ALA for advocacy. The next DSLRT meetings are March 16th at the Farmington Library and May 18th at the Oxford Library.

B. Discussion Topic: Weeding
There was a webinar recently about weeding, is it still possible for SLC to purchase it? (Turgeon purchased and sent link to Directors) ALA also produces publications on the subject. Discussed was whether libraries should weed based on circulation. With books that are part of a series, do they keep all the titles, or just the most current. Also, discussed whether when
weeding does staff rely on reports or actually look at the books, shelf by shelf. Some libraries use core collection labels, when deciding whether to discard or keep a book. How books are discarded was also discussed. Libraries are also becoming the place to find older movies/television series on DVD that are not available on any streaming service.  
VII. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns

Thank you to the Harper Woods Public Library for providing refreshments for today’s meeting.
ARM – Working with Armada schools to be part of STEM programing and also to advertise Summer Reading. Have new LED lighting. Received a quote for new shelving for the special collections. How much do libraries charge on overdue DVDs? (Info is on Circ website)
CHE – Working on facilities improvement, especially in the meeting room. Have new LED lighting. Had Cintas do an inspection of sprinklers/etc. Looking for someone to fill a vacancy on the library board. Elizabeth will be attending PLA.
CLL – Looking to fill one or two part-time positions. Had an on-line winter reading program, with 266 entries and weekly prize drawings. Friends group celebrating 25 years. Having a booksale/craft show April 13-14 at the City’s Rec. Center.
CMM – Absent
EPL –  Absent

FRA – The library has a lot of new shelving, thanks to the donations from Warren and the Barnes & Noble store in Grosse Pointe. Staff is training on using a 3D printer. The Friends are having their booksale next week, March 17, 19 & 20. Working on a budget.
HPW – Hired youth/teen librarian. Having community meetings as part of the strategic plan.

HTL – Friends having a March Madness Book Sale. Posted for an part-time adult services librarian. Updating the library with fresh paint and new rugs. 
LEN – Absent
LWM – Will be having 2nd puzzle competiton in March. Budget has been submitted. Had a winter reading program that did not go well. Also, invited to Kindergarten Roundup – that did not go well either. 
MPL – Received $1,500 grant for high participation in Winter Reading Challenge, funded by Mark Cuban of Sharktank. Hired new reference librarian. Starting teen advisory board for grades 6 -8. Starting to digitize special collections. Participating in Anchor Bay’s Career Night.
MTC – Absent
RAY – Absent
ROG – Absent – John McNaughton has been hired as the new director of the Grand Rapids Public Library.
RSV – Starting with ConnectEd. Teen librarian created a presentation for schools. The city is thinking about issuing bonds. Met with architects for the redesign of the library’s south enterance. The Friends booksale is in April. In May the Friends are having a Kentucky Derby Hat program fundraiser.
SCS – Talked with two more schools about ConnectEd. Does anyone have a letter for school superintendants? Finished with the library renovations.
SBL – Will start circulating WiFi hotspots at the end of the month. The board voted to join the MILibraryCard program. Having a Golden Ticket Giveaway program for National Library Week. 
SHL – The Arts Commission has commissioned a mural for the outside of the Childrens Art Garden area. If any library has presentations, etc. for ConnectEd, please forward them to Tammy. Tammy will also be meeting with Utica Community Schools media center staff.
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – Absent  
VIII. Public Participation
IX.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
X. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be April 12, 2018 at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative – St. Clair Shores Public Library will host.
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